
 
 

STAFF REPORT ON PROPOSED LEGISLATION 
 

 
 
To:  Mayor Gavin Buckley 
 
From:  Michael Mallinoff, City Manager 
 
Date:  February 19, 2025 
 
Subject: R-10-25: 2025 Annapolis Film Festival Fee Waiver 
 

 
 
Purpose of legislation 
The purpose of this legislation is to identify the Annapolis Film Festival that will be held on 
March 27-30, 2025, as a Major Special Event; and waiving charges for certain City of Annapolis 
costs related to city services for that event.. 
 
Impact of legislation on operations 
This legislation mirrors the fee waivers granted by the City in 2019 (R-10-19), 2020 (R-18-20) 
and 2024 (R-13-24).  The legislation changes the fees charged to the organizers but does not 
change the City’s operational involvement in the Film Festival. 
 
Impact of legislation on staffing 
Since this legislation does not impact the City’s operations, it will not impact staffing. 
 
Prepared by Felicia Nolan, Special Events Coordinator 


